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As we are fully set into the festive season, there are lots of good new stories and notices to share
from our community. As ever, we have included all of the important upcoming dates coming up
at the end of the newsletter. Please also head to our curriculum blog, where you will find
examples of children’s work from across the school.

School Value - Curiosity

This term, we have been talking
to the children a lot about
curiosity. We want our children
to learn about the world around

them and being able to ask questions is a
crucial part of this. We have been so proud
to celebrate children displaying curiosity with
our School Values Awards!

Performances

It has been a busy schedule as all year
groups have prepared a Christmas
performance.

Year R and 1 have worked together to put on
a performance of Tinsel. This was a
wonderful performance full of brilliant
singing!

Year 2 and 3 collaborated on the production
of Sparkle. We particularly enjoyed the

makaton that was used for many of the
songs. Well done everybody!

Year 4 and 5 put on this year’s carol concert
at Christchurch - this was such a special event
in the school’s calendar and a perfect way to
spread Christmas cheer.

Finally Year 6 put on a Christmas
performance for parents involving singing
and dancing, all chosen by the children
themselves.

We thank all of the parents who made time
to attend these events - we hope you
enjoyed them as much as our children
enjoyed having the opportunity to perform!
Our thanks also go to the staff who worked
so hard to prepare the children for these
performances.

http://www.wentworthonline.co.uk
https://www.wentworthonline.co.uk/blog


Music

A huge well done to our school choir who
performed at Bluewater Shopping Centre
earlier this month. In their hour-long set,
they spread Christmas cheer to their parents
as well as other shoppers with their
wonderful songs.

We also enjoyed an excellent Christmas
concert, where children from across the
school played musical instruments, sang and
made us very proud with their talents. My
thanks go to Mrs Archibald for organising
these events.

Once again, all our children have taken part
in our annual Christmas Song recording.
Every year group has learnt a Christmas song
and these were performed and recorded this
week. Look out on the school website for
these at the end of this week!

Christmas Fair

Our wonderful PTA organised our Christmas
Fair which took place last Friday. There was a
wide variety of stalls and activities available
and great fun was had by all! Thank you very
much to everyone who helped out at and
supported this event.

Christmas lunch

The children enjoyed their Christmas Dinner
this week. Our thanks go to Independent
Catering for putting on the wonderful
spread, and even gifting the children santa
hats to wear!



School council

Across the term, our school councillors have
received their badges and started to carry
out their duties. We were particularly excited
for our local MP (Jim Dickson) to visit and
discuss some of the children’s ideas for
change in Dartford.

SEND - message from the SENCo

It's been a very busy but enjoyable start to the
year. The children at Wentworth have made me
feel very welcome, and I have had the pleasure of
meeting lots of you as well. Over the last couple
of terms, I have implemented new our Student
Support Plans for all children at Wentworth who
are receiving additional support in and outside of
the classroom. These plans will enable us to work
together to ensure all pupils have the right

support in place, helping them to be successful
and 'achieve happily.'

Next term, we will be inviting parents to an SEN
coffee morning; date and time to be confirmed,
so please watch this space.

If you have any concerns and would like to
discuss these with the SEN team, please don't
hesitate to contact me:
lucy.thompson@wenworthonline.co.uk. 01322
225694 ext.5

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and
Happy New Year,

Lucy Thompson, SENCo

Wellbeing at Christmas

It is important to look after ourselves during
the Christmas period, as it can place
additional pressures on us. The charity Mind
have a page on their website dedicated to
supporting you through what may be a
difficult time. Beacon House, a service that
provides support for families, young people
and adults, also has a range of support on
their website.

Action for Happiness name December as ‘Do
Good December’. Sometimes helping others
can give us a positive sense of wellbeing too.

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/christmas-and-mental-health/christmas-and-mental-health/
https://beaconhouse.org.uk/winter-resources/


Over the Christmas period, North Kent Mind
are running two Christmas wellbeing drop
in’s, open to anyone 17+ within the local
area.

£100 Winter Food and Energy Support Scheme

A new grant fund is being released 12pm on 9th
January to 12pm on 5th March 2025 or until
funds are allocated. Please see below for more
information about the scheme.

Eligibility:

This criterion has been set to maximise reach to
those most in need, including people in
employment.

● Aged 16 or over.
● A Kent resident, permanently living

within one of the 12 local authorities
covered by Kent County Council (this
excludes Medway, Bromley, and
Bexley).

● Responsible for paying the household
energy bill (only one award per
household) if applying for energy
support.

● Combined household income (including
both benefit and employment
payments) less than £40,000.00 per
annum.

● Are NOT in receipt of FSM support
during school holidays

● Have not received support through the
Pensioner Just Missing Out scheme

If successful, support will be provided in one of
the following denominations depending on what
the beneficiary requested:

● £100 energy voucher/e-card card to be
used to pay for energy costs to the
household.

● £100 supermarket food voucher used
to pay for food costs.

● £60 supermarket voucher & £40 energy
voucher/e-card

Applications made direct will require additional
evidence to demonstrate residency within Kent.
This can be achieved through a screenshot of a
council tax bill/exemption form only; where an
applicant does not have this, you can email
kcc-hsffoodandenergysupport@kent.gov.uk.
Any application made independently without
being supported by a professional will require the
above evidence. All applications made via this
route will be subject to checks before approval.

If you are interested in applying please contact
www.kent.gov.uk/householdsupportfund from
January 9th.

Managing Children's Behaviour

Parenting is tough. Would you like to learn some
new strategies or how to set and maintain your
boundaries? How about praising and rewarding
your child? Do you find school holidays a
struggle? We are running a Managing Behaviour
Course in January. Many of you said in the
recent Parent Survey that you’d like help with
managing behaviour at home. This course could
help give you strategies to help. Scroll down to
the poster for booking details.

If you would like more support from us on
managing children’s behaviour at home or
anything else, you can contact Pamela Hill

http://www.kent.gov.uk/householdsupportfund


directly by emailing
pamela.hill@wentworthonline.co.uk.

Parking

A continued reminder that we must be respectful
to our neighbours around the school. I have
again been contacted by local residents
explaining that driveways have been blocked.
Please be aware when parking.

Could we also point out that younger siblings are
welcome to join parents on the school run and
should not be left unattended in vehicles outside
of the school gates.

Scouts and Squirrels

Hello. My name is Milly and I work for the
local Scout Association and I am helping to
open up a Squirrel Drey (aged 4-6) in the
Cambria Sea scout group in the new year.
This will be operating on a Wednesday at
5pm, starting with our open event on the 19th

of February. The aim is to help young
people develop the skills for life and be
engaged in more outdoor, adventurous
activities. We are also looking for volunteers
to help run the section too. Please see the
posters attached for more information.

Children In Need

As a school, we managed to raise over £500
for children in need - thank you all for the
donations!

Safe gifts

As we approach Christmas, we would like to
share this information from the Child
Accident Prevention Trust about some
potentially harmful products which are widely
available. Can we also ask that children do
not bring any gifts / products / toys into
school as they may also not meet UK safety
standards.

And finally…

Reuben in year 2 was particularly proud to
meet Adam Gemili at his athletics club.
What an honour to meet the man your
classroom’s building is named after!

mailto:pamela.hill@wentworthonline.co.uk
https://capt.org.uk/8-dangerous-gifts-to-avoid-this-christmas/


We would also like to congratulate former
pupil Isaac for his appearance in the new
“Wicked” film. Isaac has attended many
auditions, demonstrating our school value of
resilience, and it was fantastic to see him
secure a part in such a large project!

Well done Isaac!

Logan in year 3, with his sister Briar, his dad
and his mum are all doing a 5k walk on the
Evening of 21st December for NSPCC and
are looking to raise donations. The link is as
follows;
https://nspcc.enthuse.com/pf/anne-rae-norm
an. Good luck everybody!

Upcoming dates for the diary

Thurs 19th Dec - Carols by Candlelight
Fri 20th Dec - Last day of term

Mon 6th Jan - Term 3 starts
Mon 13th Jan - Clubs start
Wed 15th Jan - Y3 swimming starts
Thurs 23rd Jan - Young Voices @ O2
Mon 10th Feb - Y4 Kingswood trip
Fri 14th Feb - Last day of term

Monday 24th Feb - Term 4 starts
Wed 5th March - Open evening (from 3:30pm)
Thurs 6th March - Open evening (from 5:30pm)
Fri 28th March - Y6 to PGL
Wed 2nd April - KS1 Easter Bingo
Thurs 3rd April - KS2 Easter Bingo
Fri 4th April - Last day of term

Tues 22nd April - Term 5 starts

https://nspcc.enthuse.com/pf/anne-rae-norman
https://nspcc.enthuse.com/pf/anne-rae-norman




https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewMsulQheMsfT_6ZzZ_bgiU04oZnkNihIEFzVwLTsPzDPTOA/viewform











